
Board of Directors: July 27, 2023

It is with the utmost regret I am taking this opportunity to submit my

resignation as Maintenence Director of Staffordshire Board of Directors

effective Aug. 2, 2023.

Although no explanation is required to submit this resignation, I feel it necessary

to share my reasons for the decision to resign at this time.

Since day one there has been a group of people who have questioned my ability to

hold this position. Although that is something I can deal with, I will not subject

myself to the continued dissension, every day harassment by texts and emails

questioning this sitting

board. People have a right to their opinions, but when those opinions are spoken to

others as fact to cause such a division amongst the residents, I want no part of

that. I will not be placed in the middle of these people’s agendas where it interferes

with me doing my job efficiently.

This group of people has suddenly questioned how things have been done for 30+

years, claiming the sitting board does not have the welfare of this park foremost in

their decisions. That is the only thing I’ve always had in mind is the welfare of this

park and keeping it beautiful and in working order. I refuse however to continue for

two years to fight these people every day being undermined by their secret

goings-on, contacting agency after agency to find things they believe wrong in the

park to support their agenda. This does not benefit the park or the residents. I do

not need two years of this harassment.

I stepped up because no one else was and felt I had the life skills to be a plus for

the park. If the park as a whole is not going to step up as a whole to stop this

dissension that is being caused by this group wanting to make changes and

questioning the motive of everything I do plus the board I must step back.

Thank you to the majority of you that have shown your support and

encouragement.

Don Begines


